## TOWN OF LINCOLN SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING August 3, 2021

Meeting called to order by Jason Headson at 11:30 AM at the Harbor Lane Culvert site. In attendance were Jason Headson, Lynne Black, Ryan Wilson, along with Jon Simonson, Chris Collier, Scott Van Egeren, Bill Anderson, Larry Sommer, Steve Kircher, and several Lake Lucerne residents.

Jon Simonson spoke on the water flow and studies done and recommendations for culvert sizing followed by Chris Collier speaking on the water shed and the importance of the correct sizing for trout spawning downstream. Scott Van Egeren spoke to the lake being on a 13-year cycle and on the downward turn of the cycle year 6. At this point Larry Sommer and Steve Kircher proposed a park and not replacing the culvert that board will take up Monday Aug 9<sup>th</sup>. At that point citizens from Harbor Lane voiced their opinions on not being contacted about the park and the need for the culvert for emergency services and the blind corner on top of W that is dangerous for them. The culvert sizes were recommended at a 36" arch pipe that Jason Headson will inquire on pricing right away. Was also commented that the culverts were removed before last July (2020) flooding event. 15" rain that month alone. A few more concerns were brought up about safety and the culvert needing to be restored and the meeting was adjourned at 12:28pm

Minutes submitted by Jason Headson	
Jason Headson, Chairperson	Ryan Wilson, Supervisor
Lynne Black, Supervisor	Tressa Votis, Clerk/Treasurer